P&C Update

Next Meeting — 6.00pm, Tuesday 11" February 2020, School Library

Dear Parents and Carers

| would like to wish a fond farewell to all the year 12 Students who are leaving Concord High in 2019. This is such an exciting
time for these young adults. | don’t know about you, but it feels like the years are flying by as | watch my Teen going through
high school. I’'m sure it seems like only last year yours were heading into year 7? © | wish you an extra relaxing time this
festive season, as | know not only your young adult would have felt some HSC pressure, but you yourself would have felt the
pressure of supporting them throughout the lead up to the HSC. Remember to take some time out and spoil yourself, if it’s
only just a walk with a friend around the Bay, a season of your favourite Netflix series or a catch up for an inexpensive meal
with family or friends at your local favourite place. Maybe request a therapeutic massage voucher for Christmas, that’s my
wish for sure! © So best of luck to the exiting year 12 students, as you determine where your passion lies in your working
life, | hope all your long term career dreams come true!

Update from the last P&C meeting on Tuesday 3 December.

Thank you to all those people that came along to the last meeting for the year. What a great crowd, with lots of involvement
and conversation. | will list the highlights below;

e Wearing of the school tie — this has been a topic of discussion for a few sessions this year and it was officially tabled
at the last meeting, with a voted motion asking Principal Newby to consult the school community about making the
tie optional, except for when representing the school off campus.

e Request for funding from the Music Department — Ms Ceste & Mr Jobson addressed the meeting explaining the
details around their funding request for two Timpani Drums. This was timely as the P&C are currently introducing a
draft version of a new process for funding applications to be completed and submitted to the P&C rom the faculty
Heads. This will give the P&C a full oversight of what the money will be used for.

o New Big Roof Fan in Hall — There was great excitement and laughter about the P&C funded big hall roof fan. Many in
the room had seen and felt the effects of the fan. This was a great investment, make sure you check it out.

e Air Conditioners being Installed — The funding raised in 2018 is being used to installed two high powered air
conditioners in the Maths and English areas. The P&C investment should cover up to 6-8 rooms due to the
horsepower of these units.

e Next Comedy Night — 7 March 2020. Make sure you get your tickets when they go on sale. The 2019 Comedy night
was a huge success at Canada bay Club. We hope to see you all there again in 2020.

e To learn more about what was discussed at the last meeting please access the information via the schools website.



P&C Adults Choir

The P&C Choir will be launching in 2020, so keep an eye out for an announcement start date!

* SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP NEEDS VOLUNTEERS FOR YEAR 7 INTAKE *

If you can spare a few hours over December / January to help the Uniform Shop Manager fit the incoming year 7 students, it
would be greatly appreciated. An hour here or there would be great. Please call May on 0434 169 203.

DECEMBER 2019

Tuesday, 17 December, 2.30pm — 6.30pm
Thursday, 19 December, 9.30am — 3.00pm
Friday, 20 December, 9.30am — 3.00pm
JANUARY 2020

Monday, 20 January, 9.30am - 2.00pm
Tuesday, 21 January, 9.30am — 2.00pm
Thursday, 23 January, 9.30am — 3.00pm
Tuesday, 28 January, 9.30am — 3.00pm
Wednesday, 29 January, 9.30am — 3.00pm

In closing for 2019, the P&C Team wish you and your family a very Merry Christmas and a Happy Festive Season. In addition |
wish you all good health and happiness for 2020.

If you would like to learn more about what CHS P&C does or how you can be involved, please don’t hesitate to come along to
a meeting, or pop yourself on the mailing list by contacting this email address pandcassociationconcordhigh@gmail.com

Kind regards

Angela Smith

CHS P&C President
presidentchspc@gmail.com
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